
	

	
PLEASE	SUBMIT	INFINITE	CAMPUS	ATTENDANCE	WITHIN	TEN	MINUTES	OF	START	OF	EACH	CLASS	
PERIOD.ENTRIES	FOR	THE	DAILY	E-BULLETIN	ARE	DUE	BY	END	OF	LUNCH	AT	LEAST	ONE	DAY	PRIOR	
TOjon_shigaki@notes.k12.hi.us	
	

BREAKFAST/SNACK:  PEPPERONI PIZZA POCKET OR CEREAL CHOICE WITH TOAST.  LUNCH:  
BARBECUE PORK SANDWICH, SPIRAL FRIES, COLE SLAW, SALAD BAR AND FRUIT CHOICE.  
CAFETERIA MONITORS: Please report 30 minutes prior to Lunch. Failure to report may result in detention hours.  
TODAY’s MONITORS ARE: John-Santiago Kaililaau Balisco, Josese Kaina, Kiana Kaina, Kaimihokulani 
Kaleleiki.  Tuesday’s monitors are:  Lena Kama, Carlyanne Kamakawiwoole, Keawe Kane-Keahi, Eden Kanekoa. 

TODAY	IS	
MONDAY,	OCTOBER	14,	2019	

REGULAR	Schedule:	
2,	3,	RECESS,	
4,	5,	LUNCH,	6	

DAILY BULLETIN BROADCASTED LIVE DAILY ON CHANNEL 46.  If no TV access, 
please read this Daily Bulletin to your class.  Mahalo! 
 
Today marks the start of 2nd quarter and the first day of Homecoming week. Monday is Decades Day 
and the game is Travel Trivia at the cafeteria during lunch. Cheer on your class! Who will reign 
supreme? Tomorrow is Lip-sync and the dress is your class shirt. Just a reminder that if you are not 
participating in the dress days, you need to be wearing your uniform.  
 
Homecoming week! Hey lahainaluna! This week is spirit dress up week so don’t forget to dress up! 
Monday is Decades day and Treasure Hunt. Tuesday represent your class by wearing your class shirts 
and watch our lunas lip-sync! Wednesday is Tacky Tourist Day and our Amazing Race. Thursday 
come to school dress like your city! And enjoy our Dance Fever. Lastly, all girls wear white and boys 
wear red for our alma mater competition on Friday! Go lunas! 
 
Juniors and Freshman can pick up class shirts that were ordered during recess and lunch today in 
SAC office. 
 
Seniors:  Your first 10 mentor hours logs are due for your senior project.  Please turn in 
outstanding logs to your Po'okela teacher or to Mr. Webber in I-5A.  Your second 10 hours of 
logged time are due on November 6.  Use the remainder of this month to visit your mentor ship 
program and log your required hours.  This does not apply to students who are doing a PBA as 
a senior project.  A reminder that senior projects will be finalized and presented to the 
community on December 6th.   
 
October is National Bullying Prevention Month. I hope that we as a school, at Lahainaluna will 
participate in the prevention of bullying and being a part of the change. (IUWEChange Lahaina) is 
led by senior, Kailee Badua as part of my senior project PBA.  Today's challenge is: Sit next to 
someone in the lunch room or bus who sits alone. 
Are you fluent in at least one other language than English? The Hawai'i State Board of Education 
recognizes that speaking more than just one language is a valuable skill, worthy of respect. The Seal 
of Biliteracy was established to recognize those graduating seniors who speak BOTH of the state's 
official languages OR one of the two languages as well as another language. The Seal of Biliteracy is 
awarded upon graduation.  In order to receive the Seal of Biliteracy applicants must:  

1. Be a graduating senior enrolled in a Hawai'i public or charter school;  

2. Demonstrate a minimum overall 3.0 Grade Point Average (GPA) upon graduation;  

3. Successfully complete courses required for English Language Arts or Hawaiian Language  
Arts for a high school graduation diploma with a minimum 3.0 GPA upon graduation; and  
  
4. a. Attain a score of "5" or above for one or more of the world language assessments (the list is 
available on the application)  
OR 
b. Attain a rating of intermediate-mid level on the HIDOE-approved 'Olelo Hawai'i assessment, OR 
the American Sign Language Proficiency Interview (ASLPI) OR other HIDOE-approved  
ASL assessment  
  
Applications for Class of 2020 applicants shall be submitted online at bit.ly/HISeal2020App 

NO LATER THAN Friday, November 15, 2019, at 11:59 p.m. 

Please email Ms. Olson (ashley.olson@k12.hi.us) if you have further questions. 

Congratulations to Kilo Namahoe and Mr. Ryan Nakagawa as they are the winners of the 
inaugural “show me your sounds contest” held Friday, October 4, 2019 during lunch period. Kilo was 
the student winner while Mr. Nakagawa was the teacher winner! Congratulation again to both and to 
all who participated. 
  

Youth ‘ukulele players from kindergarten through high school are invited to participate in the 23rd 
year of the Hula Grill Ukulele Contest. The contest gives Hawaii’s keiki the chance to perform on 
stage in front of a live audience. The contest kicks off at Saturday. October 19th 10 am, but there is a 
complimentary workshop prior at 9:15am. The workshop will be lead by KoAloha Ukulele and is a 
great way to get the group warmed up and playing together. 

Keiki can compete in the solo division, group division, or both. We announce first, second and third 
place for all four categories. The contest is sponsored by KoAloha, so every contestant has the chance 
to win a brand new ukulele. For those who don’t go home with the ultimate prize, there are plenty of 
other great prizes that are sure to please. A simple breakfast and lunch will be provided for the 
contestants, and family members or other supporters are welcome to order from our lunch menu any 
time after 10:45am. 

Rules & Qualifications: 
All contestants will be judged on brief introduction, ukulele performances (strumming, rhythm and 
picking), stage presence, off stage attitude, originality and keeping within the 4-minute time limit. No 
electrical effect pedals/distortion boxes will be allowed. Aloha Attire is required. 

Solo Divisions: 
Division 1 | K – 4th grade 
Division 2 | 5th – 8th grade 
Division 3 | 9th – 12th grade 

Group Division: 
Maximum number of six members. K-12 Grade 

You must have at least one ukulele player in groups of 2-3 and two ukulele players in groups of 4-6. 
Your group may be intermixed in grade levels. Solo Division contestants may also enter in the Group 
Division. 

For an application or more information, please go to 
https://www.hulagrillkaanapali.com/ukulelecontest/ or contact Ikaika Vasquez, community relations 
coordinator at ikaika@hulagrill.com 

Shop and Score program helps Hawaii's Student Athletes. It will run from today to October 15, 
2019.  Score points for Lahainaluna High School's share of $250,000 in Adidas uniforms and 
equipment by going to our local Times (Honokowai) or Big Save stores and buy participating 
products.  Each participating products purchases is equivalent to one point.  Our code is 363.  For 
program details, visit www.timessupermarkets.com 
 
COUNSELORS CORNER: 
The practice SAT (PSAT) has been scheduled for Wednesday, October 30. The deadline to register 
for the PSAT/NMSQT is Thursday, October 17. The registration fee for the PSAT is $20, payments 
must be in cash or money order (made out to Lahainaluna High School). Please see the junior class 
counselor Mr. Reiss or Miss Kristy in the College and Career Center for the registration forms. 
 
CLUB CHATTER: 
Anime club: Permission forms for the October 18th anime night and the Japanese /Anime Club get 
together movie night are available in K-101 during morning recess or lunch.  We have a general 
meeting on Friday during lunch period. Cosplay is encouraged for both events, 
 
Japanese Club:  Permission forms for the Japanese /Anime Club Halloween Get-Together Movie 
Night are available at K-102 or at Google Classroom. Please turn it in by Friday, October 25th. 
Arigatou! 
 
 


